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The Wester Ross Growing Communities Association is a new, unincorporated association I have established to take the Pocket Orchards project forward.  

I had intended the Pocket Orchards to be a GALE project but this has unfortunately not proved possible.

The Pocket Orchards are groups of community fruit trees planted on various sites within walking access of the villages.  The trees will provide spring blossom, free autumn fruit, and biodiversity and climate change benefits.  They will help to enhance tree cover in this very depleted landscape. 

It started in spring 2017 when three of us got together and bought 8 trees which we planted in Aultbea.    I also planted an apple tree which I am fan training on the end wall of my cafe.  Last winter I ran an online fundraiser which enabled us to buy a further 12 trees which we planted on two sites - in Laide Community Wood and on the NTS estate at Inverewe.  

The project seems to have plenty of support locally and we have an active Facebook group.  3 more people have either donated or promised trees.  The Woodland Trust and the Conservation Volunteers have both donated native (mainly fruit or nut bearing) trees which we’ll use as windbreaks or for very exposed sites.  There have been lots of offers of help and sites and we now have 3 local schools and the residential home at Aultbea involved.  I am currently fundraising for more fruit trees to plant this winter.  

I am in contact with Sue Pomeroy, who carried out the orchard survey here and she is very supportive.  As are the Highland Council’s Ward manager, at least two community councils, the NTS, Woodland Trust, Wester Ross Biosphere, etc.

People ask about future tree care, but actually I am not too worried about that.  At the moment there are plenty of volunteers, but even if they all fall away, and the trees get neglected, they should continue to provide environmental benefits for many years.  Planting them in small groups across a variety of sites should also give the  project good resilience against damage.

The dispersed nature of the planting reflects the dispersed crofting settlement pattern here ... and because we are planting on publicly managed land with approval we are avoiding possibly expensive legal battles.  

Anyway, I hope that over the next 5 years we will make a major difference here by creating a community resource everyone - and visitors too - can benefit from.  

Watch Wester Ross start to blossom!  

